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* *- December 20, 1995
'

,

Dr. Paul L. Piciulo
Program Director
West Valley Site Management Program
New York State Energy Research

and Development Authority
Two Rockerfeller Plaza
Albany, New York 12223-9998

SUBJECT: REQUEST TO TRANSFER OWNERSHIP 0F 3 ACRES OF LAND FROM WESTERN NEW
YORK NUCLEAR SERVICE CENTER TO TOWN OF ASHFORD (TAC N0. L30818)

Dear Dr. Piciulo:

By letter dated October 20, 1995, you requested to transfer ownership of
3 acres of land from Western New York Nuclear Service Center (WNYSC) to the
town of Ashford. The 3 acres in question have been leased by the town of
Ashford since 1985 and this transfer would allow the town the right to store
equipment on the land indefinitely. The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
considers the 3 acres in question to be unaffected by current and past
radiological operations permitted under the West Valley Demonstration Project
and the former commercial spent fuel reprocessing facility license (License
No. CSF-1) because of the relative distance of the 3 acres from the active
radiological operations. Therefore, NRC has no objection to this transfer of
land.

If you have any questions, please call me at 301-415-8106. |

Sincerely,

Original signed by:

Gary C. Comfort, Jr.
Licensing Section 2
Licensing Branch |

Division of Fuel Cycle Safety
and Safeguards, NMSS |
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